
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



Bryn Ffynnon, 

Llangwm, 

CORWEN 

LL21 0RL 

 

January 24th 2017 

 

Re Y Bala New Lifelong Learning School   

Dear Arwyn Thomas,  

When Gwynedd County Council agreed to designate a Church  status to the new Lifelong Learning 

School that it is intended to open at y Bala, it was a huge disappointment to the governors of Ysgol Y 

Berwyn, and consequently they did not support the plan. Recent intervention from the Church 

underlines the original fears that a school with Church status does not address the educational 

requirements of  Penllyn, Edeirnion and areas of  Uwchaled. If the new school is to be a community 

and educational Centre for all, then it must have community status.  

Therefore, the governors of  Ysgol y Berwyn  ask Gwynedd County Council to hold a new 

consultation, to review the status of the new school.  We fear that the current uncertainty only 

provides a preview to a worse dispute that may occur in the future,  undermining the new school.  

The intended partnership between the Church and the community has been destroyed – and we no 

longer have any trust in the Church. Unless another consultation is held, it will be very difficult for us 

as signatories to this letter, to support a shadow body of the new school, depriving that body of our 

experience and commitment to education in the area.  

Yours sincerely 

Gwion Lynch 

Chair of Governors Ysgol y Berwyn. 


